

Children Leeds South

Notes from meeting held on 8th May 2008 at Belle Isle Foundation 1pm-4pm

Present

Barbara Temple	Education Leeds
Flavia Docherty	The Cupboard
Cindy Costigan	Early Years
Dave Bache	South Leeds Area Management Board
Munaf Patel	Signpost LCC
Ken Morton	DCS Unit LCC
Louise Megson	St Luke's CARES
Diane Drury	Social Care(South)
Jeannette Morris-Boam	Leeds Voice
Claire Louise Drury	SLHFA
Colin Whiteley	
Lesley Schofield	YOS (South)
Joanne Davis	Leeds PCT
Adele Whitaker (Note Taker)	St Luke's CARES

Apologies: Simon Costigan, Vera Smith, Satbinder Soor, Kwame Yempew, Damion Hartley, Simon Johnson. Pat McGeever, Sally Sumpner, Doreen Escolme, Petra Levy, Liz Jefferey, Christine Thornton, Cathy Gurney

1	<p>Minutes of last meeting and Maters Arising</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ken is to meet up with Bernadette Young and Louise Megson as soon as possible to discuss the co-joining of the AMB and Children Leeds South. • Area Management Boards is to hold a themed meeting before the 4th June. • Colin Whiteley is to locate the numbers of young people that are missing education in South. • KM met with Julie Sykes regarding the relationship between Children Leeds and the Safety Partnership looking for a connectivity. • It was noted that the support from the police presence in schools has been very helpful and managed well through the partnership work • It was reported that Colin Bell advised that SLHS have had 100% attendance with this years sats. 	<p>Action KM/B Y/LM</p> <p>CW</p>
----------	--	---

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Gang culture is to be raised at the next LYWP with a view to blocking racist sites and see what strategic support is available. • Louise will send a race tension form out to everyone. • There will be a new Head Teacher at Cockburn from September. 	LM/FD LS LM
2	Presentation and Discussion around Participation <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Flavia presented around participation. Slides to be attached to the minutes • Lesley will email Louise the PET Tool so that it can go out to everyone. This can be adapted to your own organisations needs. • A training session will be held at 1pm on 20th May at Windmill Primary School. 	FD LS
3	AMB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The budget has yet to be made official. • The Emotional Health Day on the 11th April was a great success. • The pace at local level is now moving quicker. • A criteria for the young people that are vulnerable at transfer need to be tracked for two years. 	
4	Sub Group update where applicable CL Partnership and Chairs <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • At partnership level young people have been invited to come and ask questions from members around the show case services that are provided. • Lessons to be learned about the innovation grants • No topics have been set for the governance on the 11th July. A template will be going out with ¾ of the main points on. Safeguarding <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The Voluntary Sector are in discussions are representation on the local safeguarding panels. Family Support <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The sub-group action plan have been very well supported. Extended Schools and Services <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No other meetings have been held yet, the next meeting is on Monday 12th May. • 25,000 copies of the activities book will be going out. If you have any activities to add could you let Matt Blackman have them asap as the deadline for this is 16th May. This will be the last edition from the funding stream. • Young people need to be encouraged to apply for Breeze cards 	

	<p>Health</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Meetings around Health are being held on a regular basis. • Everything is going well around the Healthy Eating and the Physical and Emotional workshops. • The Chairs of the Family Support and Health sub-groups are to meet to tie up any loose ends around the Sexual Health, Pregnancy, drugs etc. <p>Play and Leisure</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Meeting next Monday 12th May. • Leeds Play Network have come up against obstacles for the adventure playground. A site has to be found that is agreeable to everyone with regard to safety issues. So far the old Merlyn Rees site seems to be the best place. <p>Youth Work Partnership</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Youth Work Partnership have not met yet. The next meeting is to be held on 20th May 	
5	<p>Innovation Fund Update</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The deadline for bids is 9th May. • JPP is meeting on the 23rd May. • Jar Outcome and Vision Integrated Working papers were given out. 	KM
6	<p>South Area Plan</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Awaiting input from the ABM prior to consultation with the custers. 	
7	<p>AOB and Dates for Future Meetings</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Parents meeting on the 24th June. Munaf will email the information out. • Community Cohesion will be discussed at the next meeting in July • Date and venue of next meeting Thursday 3rd July – 9.30am-12.30pm Belle Isle Centre It was agreed that no future meetings would be timetabled until the format of future co-joined meetings were agreed 	MP